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Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome to the March Newsletter with lots of information about what has been happening in 
kindergarten during the last month. 
  
One of the most exciting news is that our school will be having a school concert this year.  We are 
still working on the last details about where and when, but the children have started to practice, and 
teachers have started looking for costumes.  We are very excited about this as it is such a great 
social experience, and we feel the prep students deserve proper graduation after all the hard work 
they have done this year. Our theme for this year’s concert is: ‘A Multi-cultural Celebration’.  With 
music from around the world, representing their origin country, we are sure this is going to be exciting 
and very colourful. 
We hope to bring you more information as soon as possible. 
Another milestone event here at school will be the upcoming photo day. 
Photo day is always a big event here at kindergarten. School photos will be taken on April 13th, which 
is in the first week coming back after the Term 3 break. Prep students are very excited as they get 
to be formally photographed in their cap and graduation gown. Please make sure your child is 
present at kindergarten on the day and dressed in full summer school uniform. 
For our Prep students, this semester also marks the final time in Kindergarten, and the last three 
months are going to pass quickly. If your child continues the pathway in our Singapore International 
School SIS system, please notice that the confirmation of enrolment should be returned to the office 
by April 12th. 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 
Term 3 Break – April 5th – 9th 
School Photos – April 13th 
King Hung’s Anniversary – April 21st 
Liberation day April 30th 
 
 
Warm Regards  
 
 
 
Kim Horup 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.kik.edu.vn/
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Pre Nursery/Nursery 
 
This month, The Sun class focused on the theme “Plants and Flowers”. All the children were excited about exploring the 
parts of a plant and some kinds of flowers. They especially loved participating in STEM activities. They eagerly participated 
in planting their bean seeds and watching them grow. They carefully sowed the green bean seeds, watered them, and 
waited for them to grow into bean sprouts. 
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Kindergarten 1 
 
N/K1 are very happy to welcome you back to Kindergarten, and we hope you all had a safe and happy Tet celebration! 
Since being back at school, we have continued to explore phonics and Letterland.  We have found that the children love to 
learn through the characters, and we are very impressed by their progress.  This month we have been focusing on how we 
can maintain a healthy and balanced diet.  We have completed various tasks that have been focused on fruit and vegetables, 
including sensory taste activities. 
We have had lots of fun and continue to encourage the children to express themselves through enriched language activities, 
art, music, movement, STEM and experimental play. 
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Kindergarten 2 
 
The children in K2 enjoyed the fruit and vegetable theme very much. They enjoyed observing and talking about the 
colours, shapes, size and texture of the fruits and vegetables. Some activities we set up for children to experience 
included vegetable/fruit printing, corn harvesting, fruit salad, and mango milkshake. 
After all the lessons, the K2 children had an excellent chance to learn about the importance of eating fruits and 
vegetables. They understand that fruits and vegetables provide many of the vitamins and minerals needed to maintain 
the various parts of the body’s healthy functioning. That has helped the children to change their eating habits of fruits 
and vegetables. 
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Preparatory Class 
 

Dear Families, we hope you all had a blissful Tet holiday along with your family. We are happy to welcome 
back our kids and continue working on this School Year’s goals. Prep Classes had a wonderful time this past 
month learning about plants and how they grow and the benefits we get from them like flowers, fruits, and 
vegetables. We also took this opportunity to review healthy eating habits and have our kids understand how 
much vegetables and fruits contribute to a healthy diet by providing most of the vitamins our bodies need. For 
this, we did different activities to support students with all learning styles.  
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We read fun but informative books in our Literacy blocks, sang and danced songs to reinforce vocabulary, and 
worked on hands-on activities to make learning meaningful. 
 

We continue using Letterland and Raz-kids to support our early-year readers, providing them with the strong 
foundations that will carry on in the years to come. On the other hand, Milky Class had a blast during Math blocks 
spotting 3D shapes in real-life school objects and contrasting them with 2D shapes and comparing classroom 
objects to find heavy and light ones. It was an excellent month for Term 3 closure, and now we look forward to 
the following Term 4. 
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